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	Page
	Paragraph
	Comment

	0
	0
	Congratulations to the Secretariat for doing a good job to capture the consensus text arising from the AHTEG.  The final report jives with my notes from the meeting in Montreal. 

	0
	0
	These reports were interesting, and focussed exclusively on the implications of synthetic biology on biodiversity and the environment (per the appropriate mandate).  However, they do note that there is value in communication and outreach between the CBD and other regimes on synthetic biology (see in particular paragraph 66e of the AHTEG report, which names numerous other international organizations that touch on synthetic biology, including the WHO and the OIE).

Neither the synthesis of view of the on-line forum nor the AHTEG specifically mention the Biological and Toxin Weapons Convention (BTWC) or the Chemical Weapons Convention (CWC), we suggest that the CBD consider the linkage.

The BTWC has, as one of its standing agenda items for all annual meetings, a review of recent breakthroughs in science and technology, and synthetic biology is on the list. Furthermore, the CWC did extensive work on synthetic biology under its Temporary Working Group on the Convergence of Chemistry and Biology, which recently concluded.

	5
	32
	“Components and products” of synthetic biology are considered non-living entities, and therefore do not fall under the scope of the Cartegena Protocol. (We agree with this concept). For LMOs, “products thereof” are generally covered under the Cartegena Protocol if there is ”detectable novel combinations of replicable genetic material obtained through the use of modern biotechnology”. Would it not be simpler to just apply the same standard for LMOs to synthetic biology?



	5
	34,35
	An apparent contradiction was noted between these two paragraphs.  Perhaps the distinction between the two could be made more clear in that para 35 is referring to the future.  You could add “future” before “organism” in the second line of para 35 as a solution. 

	5
	35
	“It is not clear at the current stage whether some organisms of synthetic biology which are currently in the early stages of research and development would fall under the definition of a Living Modified Organism (LMO) under the Cartagena Protocol” – why is it unclear, and what sorts of examples are being referring to? Is it because the more advanced applications might be considered “too novel” and therefore go even further beyond what the Cartagena Protocol envisaged as an LMO? Or are they thinking of an identical recreation of an extinct species, which wouldn’t be considered “modified” from its original genetic makeup? Or (as per paragraph 36 about applications like protocells not counting as “living”), are they thinking it will be difficult to draw the line between a living organism and a component or product (as per paragraph 32)?



	11
	61, 63, 
	Yes these paragraphs all start with “some members ….”; nevertheless, these paragraphs could be combined as they are all different ways of saying the same thing,  especially 61 and 63. 

	14
	
	Phone number for Jim Louter should be 819 938 5057 and email jim.louter@canada.ca

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Please submit your comments to secretariat@cbd.int or by fax at +1 514 288 6588. 

